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Before her graduation in May, Maria Cegledy, 
BS ’20, Pataskala, Ohio, looked forward to 
participating in senior day and enjoying her final 
softball season with her teammates.
 
“We had plans to win the MAC regular season, 
win the MAC tournament and go on to the 
NCAA tournament like we did my freshman year 
in 2017,” she says.“COVID-19 altered those plans, 
and we did not play any conference games or 
have either tournament.”
 
During her abbreviated senior season, Cegledy 
started all 19 games for the Golden Flashes in 
center field. She was second on the team in 
doubles (5) and third in runs scored (9) and 
RBIs (7). A student-athlete with a 4.00 grade 
point average, she received numerous academic 
and sports accolades, including the MAC’s 
Medal of Excellence Award and being named an 
Academic All American in 2019 and 2020.
 
In addition, she was named one of two 
recipients of the 2020 Bob James Memorial 
Scholarship Award by the Mid-American 
Conference Faculty Athletics Representatives. 
The $5,000 post-graduate scholarship 
recognizes students with a 3.50 GPA or over 
who have displayed good character, leadership 
and citizenship. 

 
Cegledy, whose undergrad degree is in exercise 
science, is now a student at Ohio University in 
the physical therapy program and looks forward 
to becoming a physical therapist.
 
While at Kent State, she found time to volunteer 
at the King Kennedy Center preparing peace 
baskets during the holidays and serving as an 
advocate for the softball team’s annual “She 
Will” game, dedicated to promoting girls and 
women in sports. 
 
During her final semester, she had to adapt to 
the new normal of online classes and keeping a 
safe distance from her teammates. She kept her 
classes at their normal times to maintain some 
kind of schedule, and she looked forward to 
doing something different each day—“whether 
it was working out, running, reading, cleaning or 
starting a new show on Netflix.”
 
Cegledy has words of wisdom for athletes in the 
class of 2021: Appreciate and take advantage 
of each day as it comes, despite the challenges 
you may encounter. “Things might not always 
go as planned, but it really is about the journey 
and the people standing next to you through 
it all,” she says. “Enjoy your time at such an 
incredible place filled with the most amazing 
people. Flashes Forever!”

—April McClellan-Copeland

Patrick W. Ulrich, MFA ’19, Arcata, Calif., 
is featured in the current issue of American 
Theatre magazine as one of “6 Theatre Workers 
You Should Know.” In addition to designing for 
productions at Humboldt State University in 
Arcata, where he serves as assistant professor 
of scenography, Ulrich served as the scenic 
designer for As You Like It at Ozark Actors 
Theatre in Rolla, Mo.; I and You at Wharton 
Center for the Performing Arts in East Lansing, 
Mich.; and multiple productions at Porthouse 
Theatre in Cuyahoga Falls, Ohio. Ulrich loves to 
work with theatres for young audiences as well 
as university students. 
     After graduating from Kent State University’s 
MFA scenic design program last spring, 
Ulrich sees his job now as training “the next 
generation of theatre artists to respect their 
chosen craft.” In his own creative efforts, he’s 
especially attracted to work that tells a story 
of redemption. “Experiencing a redemptive 
story live onstage,” he says, “can be healing and 
liberating, and is always inspiring.” 

  2020s  
Montana Hollis, BM ’20, Atwater, Ohio, has 
accepted a position with Massillon City Schools 
as a middle school band director. She was 
officially approved by the board in July and 
began leading rehearsals.

Send Us Your Class Note
We’d love to hear from you!

To share your news: Fill out the form at 
www.kent.edu/classnotes (You may include 
a high-resolution image in JPEG, GIF or PNG 
format) or write: 

Kent State University Alumni  
Center for Philanthropy & Engagement 
P.O. Box 5190  
Kent, OH 44242 
Limit your notes to 150 words or less, and 
include your degree(s), class year(s), and 
city/state of residence. Notes may be edited 
for length or clarity and published as space 
allows.

Deadline for submissions: 
Spring/Summer	 January 31  
Fall/Winter	 June 30

Kent State Softball Player Has Short, but Distinguished, 
Senior Season

alumni LIFE

As we look forward to a new year, 
you can create a brighter 2021 
by helping Kent State give every 
aspiring student the chance to shine 
as a Golden Flash.  

Visit the Join the Resolution 
giving page to provide direct, 
immediate support that will 
change students’ lives. Thank you! 
See www.kent.edu/Resolution2021.
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